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MR. HATCH: In the matter of Case No. 4172,lhein§
reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3816, whigh
order established 90-acre spacing units for the Northeast |
Lovingébn-?ennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. "All .
interested»parties may appear and show cause why the said pool
’éﬁéﬁiAinétiﬁé developed on 40;acre spacihg units.

MR. DURRETT: Mr. Examinér,-please, J. M. Durrett,
representing the Applicant:f I have one witness, Mr. Sinclair.

B, C. SINCLAIR,

the witness, having been first Quly sworn upon his oath,
according to law testified as follows:
(84x exhibits marked 1 through 6, respectively.}

DIRECT EXAMINATION

. BY MR. DURRETT:

£

- Q Mr. Sinclair, will you please state your name and
position forwthe record?

A  B.C. Sinclair, Pétroleum Engineer with Penhioil
United, Incorporated, Midland, Texas.

Q Have yéu previously testified as an expert witness
before this.Commission and had your qualifications made a
matter of record?

A Yes.

MR. DURRET™': Is the witness' qualifications accept-‘
able?
MR. NUTTER: Yes. They are.

Q Mr. Sinclaiﬁ, in Case 4172, this case is reopened from
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a’previous'hearihgﬁ Will you please tell us what Pennzoil is

seeking at this time?’ o |
A We Are seeking continuance of the B80-acre spacing -
which was qﬁproved on a temporary basis about a year ago fér
the Northeast'Lovingtpn—Penﬂsylvanian Field in Lea County, New |
Mexico.
"0 Alright, Sir. Will you please refer to your Exhibit o
No. 1 which is a structure.mﬁp and point out to the Commission |

what that shows?

a Exhibit No. 1 is a structure map contoured on top

‘of the Strawn porosity which is a member of the Penn formation.

This plat also shows the locations of the wells in the area

that have penetrated the Penn formation. The contours are on

~a 1060 foot contour interval and they generally show the structure

dipéing to the Northeast in the field area. A probable oil
water contact is shown on the Norﬁheast side of the field at a
sﬁb sea depth of approximately 7,675 feet.

0 Now, Mr. Sinclair, I beiieve this plat that you have
here shows a Northeast Lovington-Penn field. -Down to the South
it shows the East Lovingfon-Penn Field. At the time of the
first hearing were we under the impressioﬁvthat those two
fields were really the same pool?

A  Those two fields were classified as a common field

at the time of the first hearing. However, as a result of that

hearing and action after that they were reclassified into two
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separate fiéias and the field that we are concerned with today
is the northernmost field of the Northeast Lovington—Pénn field.
We are not concerned with the East Lovington—Pehn Field.

Q uThat East Lovington-Penn Field is still on forty,

~is it not?

¥

;i; ‘ A Yes. It is still on forty acre spacing.
g ;é Q Let's move to your Ekxhibit No. 2. What is that
; exhibit?
[ .
' A Exhibit No. 2 is an isopach map showing‘the net

Véffective thickness of the Strawn formation. This map shows
the productive limits of the reservoir and I might point odt
that as indicated by the dry hole shown, the reservoir is
- fairly well defined in all directions except maybe to the
Northeaét. |

Q So you have pretty good control hére on your
structure or your pay except for up in the‘qutheast?

A Yes. ‘Fhat is correct. |

Q  Let's move now to'your Exhibit No. 3 which is your
well data and point out the pertinent information oh that to
the Examiner.

A ‘fhis exhibit just shows all the wélls that have been

drilled in the Northeast Lovington-Penn Field and gives individual

data for each of these wells. The dry hole as well as the
‘completed wells are shown. The information shown is the location,

the completion date, ‘the perforations, the initial treatment and
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production as of June 1lst, 1970 1é shown for each well.

-0 Let's move now to your Exhibit No. 4 which is your

Page 5

the initial potential of the wells. Their current production
both oil and water is snown. The metho& of production is
shown where they were flowing or pumping and the cumulative

1 might point out in connection with this éxhibit
that the uitimate_recoveries of o0il for the wells in this
field will vary éréatly. One well, the Getty Oil Company
Montieth "A" No. 1 has already produced 904 karrels of oil
while the Clinton 0il Comp&ﬂy M&ntietﬂ "C" No. 1 well has pro-
duced 2,262 barrels of oil and is already’approaching the
economic limit, so the recovery will vary greaély for these

wells.

reservoir and fluid propérties.

A Yes, Sir. .This exhibit shows the average reservoir
fluid properties for the reservoir. Those that are pertinent
to our spacing hearing woﬁld be the porosity 8.5%. The per-
meability which varies somewhat throughout the vertical zone
from 1 to 100 millidarcies. The origiral bottom hole pressure,

4,000 pounds._”jhe 6il gravity is quite high -- 44 degrees API.

The raSe}voir energy is sclution gas dArive. We do have an oil
water contact indicatad but there is no evidence so far that

we are getting any pressure support from water encroachment.
The extent of the reservoir as is p1a£imetered from the isopach

map,'1,320 acres and X'd like to say that tpese propérties are




T h LA e

Page 6

-

ueg n excess O

fite

o

reas

favoravle Lo draini
exhibit also shows some reservoir calculations that X have
made. The reservoir volume as planimetered from the isopach

map is 29,821 acre feet and the estimated ultimate recovery of

oil is 2,637,800 barrels. That is estimated from the decline .

curves. It also shows thé oriéinal 0il in place which is a
volumetrié calculation‘based,on the reservoir volume détermined
from the isopach map and thisz is 9,493,400 barrels. The re-
covery factor which is determined.by~dividing the recoverable
oil by the oil in place is 27.8% and the average drainage area
for each well determine&zby dividing the areal extent of the
reservoir>by the number of pfoducing wellsAwas 132 acres per
well.

I think it is evident that the current spacing is
doing a good job of effiéiently draining the reservoir. The
27:8% recovery factor is gonsiderably higher than what is
recognized as beirg normal recévery for a solution gas drive
reservoir which is in tﬁe range of 17 to 20 percent. I think
that we are doing an efficient job of dxaining the reservoir
on the current spacing. |

- Q Now, am I correct that your figures here on Exhibit

'No. 4 show that you have more oil in place than we thought

originally at the hearing -- at the first hearing?

A I am not sure about that, Mr. Durxett.~1‘am:notﬂsure.

The thing that they do show, which is a result of a separation

forty acres. This
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of the two filelds, is that the aveiage recovery per well would be
considerably higher for the Northeast Lovington Field as the

exhibit currently exists than it would have been for the field

if they were combined.

QA So w1th the experience that we have it 1looks LiKc"é’m'"'m'

are getting better recovery?

A Yes.

0 Alright. Let's go to Exhibit No. 5 now which is
your bottom hole data.

A Yes. This is very similar to the exhiblt we presented
earlier which presents bottom hole pressure data which in my |
oplnion very closely approximates the information that you
would obtain from an 1nterferrance type test. The first two
" wells shown, the bottom hole pressures are the original bottom
hole pressures for two of the weils in~the field. These were
the Getty Montieth "A" No. 1 and the Getty Montieth "B" No. 1
wells and their original pressures were 3,990 and‘3,785f re-
spectively, and these pressures vere taken in August of 1952
in one case and March of 1953 in tﬁe other case, SO they do
represent very close £o the original bpttom hole pressure for
the reservoir ﬁ;ich we estimate was around 4;000 pounds;

The next four wells shown are also original bottom
hole pressures for these wells. They were all drilled later

in the iife of the reservoir and in each cagse they show bottom

hole pressures considerablr less than the 4,000 pounds original
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fof the first two wells.

I have shown the distance from each of these wells
to the nearest prior producexr to indicate that the wells Ehat
existed before they were drilled were draining areas and drain-
-1ng all over ‘Gistanc ansiderably qgreater than the normal
distance between wells drilled on eighty acre spacing. One
well, the Pennzeil State "C" No. 1 had bottom hole pressure of
3,026 pounds jnitially.: That was in January of 1969 and this
ig almost 2 thousand pounds below the original reservoir‘pre—
gsgure and this well was 5,600 feet from the nearest producing
well in the reservoir at that £ime indicating the oil had been
drained in distance in excess of ever 5,600 feet. |

Finally. the last three wells shown there, these are
recent pottom hole pressures taken on three Pennzoil wells in
the field and, as you wili note, the pressures are in very
close agreement with 2,648, 2, 569 and 2, 600 pounds and the
close agreement of these pressures ‘jndicates the reservoir is
being efficiently and uniformly drained. |

0 Now, those last three wells which you are talking
about thefe, your Pennzoil Qells, are up in the Northeast
corner of the pool, is that correct?

A Yes. These wells are located in close proximity to .
one another. They a¥xe up in the Northeast —-- on the Northeast

gide of the field and in a little cluster up there shown on

the isopach map.
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Q Let's move now to your next exhibit -- that would be
Exhibit No. 6. Would you briefly summariie that for the
Commission?

A Yes. The,econqmiqs“heremgrgughquijp forty acre
and eighty acre spacing and a compariscn is presented. Ov;faii
the economics are presented -- that I present today are beiter
than the economics pgesented a year ago, primarily due to the
separation cf the two areas and the average recovery per well
being better for the field as it currently exists.

We show estimated'recerry for two wells on forty
acre spacing of 303,000 barrels of oil and for eighty acre

spacing, one well on eighty acre spacing, 264,000'barréls of

'oil. This results in gross revenue of a 1,290,000 dollars for

forty acre spacing and 873,800 dollars for eighty acre spacing.
o @

After deducting royalty and geverance tax le§§}s>them total

revenue of net revenue of 824,800 dollars as compared to
718,700 dollars. Then deducting expenses, the expense to
drill, complete and equip the wells is shown to be 480,000
dollars for two wells on forty acre spacing versus 240,000
doilars for one well on eighty acre spacing.

*The opera£ing cdété are shown to ke 112,000 dollars
for forty acre and 77,000 dollars on eiochty acre spacing. Thaf
leaves a netkprofit of 232,800 dollars for two wells on forty

acre spacing or 401,70¢ dollars for cne well drilled on eighty

acre spacing.

FEEYON
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The profit investment ratio is shown to be .49 for
forty acre and 1.67 for eighty acre spacing.

i might say that it is generally accepted that
profit investment ratio of around 1.0 ie what you need to
justify investment of this type. /

Q - Now, your economics that you show here -- I believe
you have a note on here,’“Ehié analysis does not consider the
ten dry holes that have been drilled."

" A Thaf ig correct. You have to recover enoggh profit
from the ten producing wells to also pay out the ten dry holes
before youuwould’be in ‘a profit situation for the field as a
total. |
| 0 Mr. Sinclair, in your opinion as a Pennzoil engineer,
has the Northeast Lovington-Pennﬁﬁool been efficiehtly and
economically drained and developed on eighty acre’and will it
continue td be so in the future,

A Yes.

0 You base that opinion upon £he information that yoﬁ
have presented to the Commission here today?

A Yes. That is correct.

Q am I correct thaﬁ tﬁe other two'opgrators in this
field are Getty 0il Company and Clinton 0il Company?

A Yes. That is correct.

A}

0 ;Have you contacted them concerning this heariiﬁ

today?




Page 11l =

A Yes. I have and they both stated that they would
send telég:ams or letters supporting our request for continu-

ance of eighty acre spacing.

@ Were BExhiblits lvthrough,6-§fgp§red,by”ygguggVuﬁdgr‘
your supervision? |
A Yes. They were.

MR. DURRETT: Commissioner, please, I move the
introduction of Exhibits 1 through 6 and that will concluda
my direct examination. |

MR. NUTTER: 1 through 6 will be sdmitted in PR
evidence.

Are there anv gquestions of Mr. Sinclair?

CROSE* EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

o} Mr. Sindlqir, a year ago when we had this &&se up
for hearing the Northeast Lovington and the East Lovington.
weie all considered one éool,'is that correct?

A yes, Sir. That is correct.

o} And then the equivalent to your Exhibit No. 6 at
that hearing showed less recovery per well?

0 And that was beéause you were including the wells
down hére in the East Lovington Pool in the computations at

'that time?

A Yes, Sir. That is correct. We were inéluding them
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MR. NUTTER: Thank you. There being nothing further
L in this case, we will take the case under advisement and call
i Case No. 4399.

o
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
)} ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
-; I, Peter A.wﬂﬁﬁié,'éburt Réb&ftef;"86“Héféﬁy“éeftify“f" T e
that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before
- 5 the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me

g and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

- §{ v proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

S | | Nt Lom,

Peter A. Lumia, C.S.R.

A wEI LTS
tha Boswiney hsswguge W0 S 7 72 x
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T Tuly 23, %
- United, Incorporated:for spéci;i»ﬁésimfdiésg”Lea
New Mexico. : o
If the Examiner please, J. M. I

cme to order,

The Hearing will ¢

MR. NUTTER:
please. Ve will call case No. W172-
Case No. 1,172, continued from the

Application of Pennzoil

MR. HATCH:

iner Hearing.

1 (’)69 5 Exam
.G Q!Jnt_y,g__

MR. DURRETT:
for the Applic

ant. 1 have one witness,

purrett, appearing

Mp. Sinclair.
. . SINCLAIR

called éS*é witness, naving been first duly sworn, was

ed as follows:

examined and testifi
EXAMINATION

DIRECT

R. DURRETT:
te your name

BY M
Q Mr. ginclair, will you please sta

pnsition for the record?

and

A My name is B. C- Siﬁélaif, PetroleumvEngineer,

pennzoil United, Incorporatéd, Midland, Texas: | |
Q Have you préviouslytcstified a

g before this Commission?

withes
A Yes, 1 hafe.
MR. DURRETT: “are the witness' qualificatiohs
acceptable? |




.
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:
L

MR. NUTTER: Yes; they are.
(Discussion held off the fécord.)
BY MR. DURRETT:

Q Mr;'é{néiéif:’wbﬁiawy;ﬁwﬁéiéfi;hgtate what
Pennzoil is seeking byvtheir Application in Case No. 41722
A We are seeking promulgation of fiéid rules for

the'Lovingtnﬁanst-Penn Field which established SO;acre
Spacing and proration units for the fielgd With‘heli
locations within 150 feet of the center of Governmental
quarter quarter section.
(Whereupon,‘AppliCant's
Exhibits Nos.1l through 8 .
_ were marked for identification.)
BY MR. DURRETT:

¢

¢ ALl right. Let’s refer to your Exhibit No. 1.

Is that'é plat of this area?

£
<

€5, sir, it is,.
Q What does that show?
A

Exhibit 1 is a structure map with the contours

- drawn on top of the Strawn porosity, Strawn is a member

of the Pennsylvanian formation. The map also shows the
location-of ail wells which have penetrated the Penn
Reseriﬁir,in this field and immediate area.

- I would like to point out also in connection
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with this Exhibit that the discovery well for the field

i

was the Getty State P No. 1 located in Section 32 which

is near the center bottom of your map.
I would also like to cover some of the histbry ) -
of the field. The field was discovered in April of 1951
and development of the fiefﬁ~has taken place ‘in t;o stages.
The first stage of development which ended in’October of /

'54 resulted in the drilling of 7 producing wells and

- 8 dry holes. The second stage of devélopment which begaﬁ

in August of 1967 and has continued to the present -
resulted in the drillingiof 8 produciﬁg wells and 4 dry
holes. Now, devélopment of the Reservoir is still under
way at the present time with Pennzoil at the present

time drilling in State 21, No, 1 in Section 21 which is

¥

near the northeast edge of the field.

Q Let me just interrupt you for a moment here,-
Mr, Sinblair, The iﬁitial development back in the early
50's down here in Sections 31, 32, 33 and 4, 5 and 6,
I presume?

A Yes, sir, that's correct.

Q And 31l of the production is\in 7 producing
wells, That would be the 5 wells or the 4 wélls in the

lower tier of the Sectiéﬁs, the well in Section 31, the
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one in 32, and the one in 33?
A Righto NO hadhed
s ; ’
Q (Interrupting) That was the original pool --
A (Continuing) No,'sir, that is not qulte rlght.

The original 7 producers were the wells in Sectlons L and 5,

the well in Section 32, the well in Section 31, and then

the Getty-Montieth No. 1-4 up in Section 20 and the

Getty-Montieth -- a later exhibit will give you completion

dates on these wells -- but the 7th well completed in
the eaély stage of deﬁelopment was the Getty-Montieth
"B" No. 1 in Section 19. So the south area was developed
in the early stage and the north areg was parﬁially
developed in ‘the early stage of develdpmentﬂ
©Q  There wis a little bit of production up in the
north end earlier?
A - Yes, that's right. T will get into a little
more detail on that in just a minute.
Q All right. I was probably just rushing things.
A There was one dry hole drilled in between these
‘two stages of development. The total number of wells
drilled to date is 15 prdducers and 11 dry holes;

I might point out that the wells along the extreme

west side of the map all the way from the north end of

v
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the map to the south end are not included in these totals.

They -are ﬁa;tvof the Lovington field which I am not

considering. i
U How many wells are Pennzoil operating in this --.
4~ {Iaterrupting) We operate .b producing wells

and we drilled two dry holes =- one dry hole in the area. .

Q Let's go to_ your Exhibit No. 2, Mr. Sinclair.

What is that?

L

- This is another map which shows the 1ocation

of the wells and shows the approximate productive limits
of the Reservoir. It also shﬁws'the net pay thickness of
each of the producing wells‘that have produced from the
Reservoir. The ngt pay, for purposes of this map, -Was
taken to be all p;y thatjhad a porosity of 5 percent or
greater and that was above the oil-water contact. 1 might
refer you back to Exhibit 1 to point oﬁt that we do

show an oil-water contact at the amount of 7576 feet

Sub"c .
Q That nunber again, sir? -
A 7576 Sub-C depiii, These two aircas of dsvelopment

as we discussed earlier, the south area was developed

during the early stage of development and the north area

was partially developed and it has been more completely




developed in the last B‘yeafs. There are several dry
holes between the two areas that separate the areas end
. wve velieve that they are two separate producing reservoirs.
Q- Is that all you'have»for that exhibitf
A That's all. -
Q Let's move to the next exhibit which is No. 3.
That is yoﬁr well data. Would you point out the pertinent
things that that shows?

A Yes. This is a list, by operators, of all

The information shown there is the location of the well,
£ ) its completion date, the perforaiion, the initial treatment,
the initial potential test, the current daily production ‘

of each well that is still producing, the method of

production and cumulative oil  production to July 1st, 1969.f

to point out that the wells completed in this Reservoir
will have a very wide range of primary recovery. For

example, I call your attention to the Skelly State nor

ST No. 13 on the first page of the exhibit which recovered
17,040 barrels ofzbil before it was depleted aﬁa re-

completed to the Paddock formation. -

A similar well was the Getty State "U" No. 1
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gdepleted and re-completed tG the Paddock.

In contrast to this, look at the Getty-Montieth
A" No. 1 which has recovered 888,000 barrels -- 649,000

barrels of oil -- to 7/1/69 and is estimated to ultimately

recover in excess”éffa¢miii;g£wgérfels of oil.
Q What‘&;es that indicate to you, if anything?
A It indicates that the reservoif is not a
completely homogeneocus reservoir; that there is some
erratic development of the reservoir resulting in these
large .range of recoveries.,

Q  Moving now to your Exhibit No. 4, what is that

C'S:: Noe v d oo
-~ &Xhibit?

A This is a plot of monthly 0il production,

the monthly gas-oil ratic and the number of producing wells
in the East LovingtonsPenn Field. . |

I would like to point out that the initial
development resulted in a peakkprdduction back in the
latter part‘bf 1952 of 25,000 barrels of oil ﬁerrménth'
and 7 producing wells. Froﬁ that time until the early
part of 1967, the reservoir -- the wells in the resefvoir --

experienced what we consider a normal decline. Then the

second stage of development which began in 1967 resulted




the production increase as shown there which reached a
peak of 30,000 barrels of oil per month in June of 1969.
This was from 9 producing wells.

ve " Q Let's move now to your Reservoir and Fluid

DL

Properties. That is No. 5. Would you point out the

pertinent data on that?

,
PR BT

A Yes, this is an exhibit representing the

Y

avérage reservoir and fluid properties for the East
Lovington-Penn Reservoir and the pertinent things here
are the porosity, ‘8.5 percent; the bottom-hole temperature,

1559F; the oil gravity, 44 degrees A.P.I,; the formation

volume factor, 1.45 reservoir barrels per stock’ tank
barrel; reservoir snergy which appears to be strictly
solution‘gas drive.

The significénce of these fluid and rock
ppoPerUies is that they a;; in the range of properties

that are condusive to movement, easy movement of fluid

for drainage by one well of large areas. The primary
property that is affected by these properties is the
oil viscosity which we feel_would be very favorable for

drainage of large areas.

G These are average figures that you have here?

2 fu
s
-
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Exhibit No. 67

A Average figures for all of the wells that have
produced.
Q Now, refer to the Log, if you would, which is

A Ve intend to show this as an example Log for
the field. It is a gamma ray neutron log of Pennzoil
State "C" No. 1 well. It shows the perforations in the
Penn Pay which are from 11,403 to 11,484 feet. It' also
shows the tops”of the various geologital markers such
as the Wolfcahp correlation point near the tcp of the log,
the top of the Strawn formation and the top of the Atoka
formation as shown on the log.

Q Let's go to No. 7‘now, which is the béttoméhole
pressure data. |

A This Exhibit shows the original bottom-hole
pressures that were recorded in several specific wells

in the field. The first two shown are the Getty-Mortieth

."A" No. 1 and Getty-Montieth "B"™ No. 1. Both of these

wells were drilled early in the life of the field and
they regorded pressures of: 3990 pounds in the case of
the Montieth "A" and that Qas in August of 1952. The
pressure in the Montisth "B" was 3735'pouhds recorded

ig/March of 1953. This data, these two pressures established
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the original reservoir pressure at approxlmately AOOO
poands per square inch at a Sub-C depth of minus 7600 feet.

Q Mr. Sinclair, would you for the purposes of

~-élarification refer back to your Exhibit No. 2 and tell

us wheré those wells are located that you are speaking of ?
A Right. The Montieth "A" is in the southwest
corner of Section 50. The Getty-Montieth "B No. 1 is
in the northwest quarter of Section 19.
Q  0kay.

A The next four wells shown were all drilled

during the latter stage of development. Each well
“encountered bottom-hole pressure, original bottom-hole

pressure before any productlon was taken from that well

h1ch was well below the original reserv01r of A4COO
‘pounds. For example, I would 1ike to call your attention
to the Pennzoil State "C" No. 1 which encountered an
original pressure of 3026 pounds in January of 1969.
\is weld is located in the northeast corner of Sectlon 20.
This well is 5600 feet from the Getty-Montleth "A" No. 1

ir the SW/i of Section 20 and this Getty~Montieth "A" No. 1
was the nearest prior producer to the State "C" No. 1

at the time”the State hC" No. 1 was cbmpleﬁed.

G That is the well that has made almost a million
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=
i barrels? )
A Yes, Sir.  qpyg lustrygeg that the fluiq haq
Moved oyt of the State "Q" No, 3 areg cavused bj} ‘th‘e
: drainage, bY the Montletb "'A"‘N?). 1 well,
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 were used, both bottom-hole pressure versus cumulative

0il production and monthly o0il production versus-time in— -
estimating cumulative production from these wells.
The newer wells which do not have enough broduétion history,
the estimate was mgde by volumetrical calculations.

The total revenue -- let me back up just a minute -- a

‘slightly increased recovery for LO-acre spacing}’ this
is a result from our thinking that two wells on an 80-acre
tract will more efficiently drain the tract and we will
see about a 15 percent increase in recovery from two
wells on an 80facre»traCﬁlas‘opposed to one.

Total revenue show after royalty and severance
tax is $649,700 in the case-of kO-acre spacing aﬁd
p$56h,0b0“in’thercase ‘of 80~acre spacing. The estimated : 3 S
cost to drill, complete and equip a well in this reservoir
is $240,060. Two wells will be required for development

on LO-acre spacing. The onerating cos

te chown are $112 000,

for LO-acre spacing and $77,000. fdr 80~acre spacing.
Eleven year life under 80-acre spacing is estimated and
an énnual opérating cost of $7000. per well per year.
This makes a total expense of $592,00Q. for KO-acre
spacing and $317,000. for 80-acre spacing and leaves a

net profit of $57,700. under LO-acre spacing and $247,000."
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under 80-acre spacing. The profit to investment ratio

is shown to be .12 for 4C-acre and 1,03 in 80-acre spacing.

I might point out that a profit to investment
ratio of .12 is not«considered'édequate to justify the
investment of $480,000. in the wells that would be
reqﬁired to develope this reservoir. I would also like

to point out that in this economic consideration or

‘this economic analysis, that dry holes have not been

< considered. No provision has been made to recoup this

money spent on dry .holes.
Q  Mr. Sinclair, were Exhibits 1‘througﬁ 8 prepared
by you or under your supervision?
A Yes, they were,
MR. DURRETT: If the Examiner please, I move
the ihtré&gcﬁisn éfrEgﬁigits‘l{phrough 8. *
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits Nos. 1 through
8 will be admitted in evidence,.
| (Whereupon, Applicant's .
Exhibits Nos. 1 through™8
were offered and admitted
in evidence.) N
BY MR. DURRETT:
Q Mr. Sinclair, in your opinion as a petroleum
engineer, can the East LovingtoA-PennsylVanian 0il pool

be efficiently and economically drained and developed
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on 80-acre spacing?
A Yes, sir, it can.
Q Do you. feel that well locations within 150 feet

of the center of a Governmental quarter quarter section.
will adequately p?oteét correlatiye rights?
A Yes, I do.
MR. DURRETT: Mr. Examiner, we have:communications

from Mr. H. Lee Harvard who is the Expiration Manager

. for the Southwest Production Corporation and from Mr. J. E.

Pierce of Getty 0il Company. I believe the Commission
has thqse. If not, 1 have a copy and I would like to
present it to the Commission at this time.

MR. NUTTER: I don't see them in the case file.

MR. DURRETT: Let me just give you a copy of these.

‘We would like to have these made a part of the record,

if you would.
MR. NUTTER: We have a letier from Southwest

Production Corporation and we have received the letter ... .

from Mr. Pierce from Getty Oil Company, so if you want
your copies back, you can have them.

MR. HATCH: Let me alsc peint out that the
Commission has élso received a communication from the

Southern Petroleum Exploration Company.
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. MR, NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Hatch.
MR. DURRETT: I believe that all of these
communications support the Application, Mr. Examiner.
That will conclude our direct examination.
MRJC N
Getty says they are in- favor of it. The telegram says
they support Pennzoil. That telegram, as Mr. Hatch
mentioned, is from Southern Petroleum Exploratibn.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Sinclair, turning first to your Exhibit No. 3

=
¢

St

*  there, I“think,’under Pennzoil United?
A ngs, sir;
Q - We have yé&f Aztec State No. 1 and Aztec "C"
State No. 1 and that other one is State "C" No. 2, 1
-presume, isn't it?
A Yes, it is.
Q Now, what are the present pool limits as defined
by the Commission, Mr., Sinclair, do you kﬁow?
A I have copies of all of the orders that have
extended the field from its criginal boundaries.

Q Could you describe what the boundary of the pool is?

A It would take some --
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(Iﬁterfﬁpiing)
and 1 think that you, in fact,
these btwO areas were separate

(Discussion held ©
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Q At any rateé
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sure
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A Yes, Sir.
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ijn Section 19 and 2
A Yes, Sir, ghat's
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pearS‘that:we nave tWe pools

ed that you th

ervoirs?

stat ought.

£f the record.)
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nt to establl

this southern area down

vington Pool?

ducing wells np here

the pool, is that correct?

corre ct.

interval there

as and it does

ould be proper for the Commission
southern

contain geveral dry holes?
A That's right.
Q Do you ghink 1t W

to separate these pools

pool?
A pAs far

effect to anyone'there,

producing w

Q and all of t
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and make a no
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n Xhibjie No, Telgte © wells thac are ;. Séétlons 18,
19 op 20 Which Woulg e in ‘heAnoréher areg o
4 ores Sir, |
L Q So jp the Commlsszon Wepre to separate the two
X ’2;) Aregg int, two Poo] g “the datg here doesn't Offe an
) BE estimony. U dop Offep any datg as ¢, drainage
' 1n the South o, Pressyp €cline or anything and ¢y,
, Casg Woul g Limiteq 0 consideratlon SPacin, fop
he ndfthern Arey '
;
A That Woulyg be perféctly alj Pight With annzOJI.
- 4 ? hat's whére al; ihe ch1v1ty i Tigh Doy 9
4 RJght.
OW'many or hese Wellg in the Norgy re Stig;
produc1ng Or are hey 1] Stiy; pro@ucing’
4 A1] he Wells fhac evep produced 1N the Norep
reg re Stiq produ01ng.
Q Ow, ail Of the Wells are Ocate in Such a
Manne that 80~acres Coulq be edJcate o them, are the
hotp
A es, Sip they are
¢ Do the operator haye 80 Creg In ¢he Nstane
or ach Wel] or woul 1t pe ecessary to ommuniclze° L -
We don't haye ownership Showp, here. T -
L -
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A _"ihéﬁﬁrﬁuanswer that question for sure. 1 know
that in the Pennzoil case we have 80 acres in each case.
I bélieve that the other operators do too, but I cannot
speak for sure about them. There are only two other
operators, the Getty and Scuthwest.

@ Now, prior to the new development which started
in 1967, how many wells were in the horth? The Geﬁty-
Montieth 1-A was an old well --

A (Interrupting) Yes, sir, and the Getty Montieth
B-1 or the 1-B was an old well in Section 19, the NW/4.
All of the other wells, producing wells.up in that area
have been drilled since August of 1967.

| MR. DURRETT: Mr. Examiner, I might just state
at this time that Mr. Harvard is here from Southwest

Prdduction Corporétion and'he has just»informed me that
they do have 80 acres available to deaicate to: their
wells.

~ MR. NUTTER: 1 see.
{Discussion held off the record,)

BY MR. NUTTER, s

¢ Mr, Sinclair, did yocu make any type of a

‘volumetrical calculatign regarding this Getty-Montieth

1-A to see -- I think you show 35 fezt of net pay here in




e of acreage Or wWhat at

Y
, that well -- t© see what volum
y would be necessary at the average I

ea ~ :

with this amount of pa

£ 8} percent in order to produce almost

rate of porosity o

a million parrels?
A No, sir, I did not. T could do that and furnish

o . that information bto you, if you like, sir.
T | Q Using the figures that are on your Exhibit No. 5
e factors and SO forth, what 1s the amount

with the yvolum
under an 80 based on

able oil under a LO or

s in these figures?

an tell you in ju

of reccver

the volumetric calculation
A T believe I ¢ st a minute.

Did you say under LO acres?

Co Q LO or 80, either one.

A Under 80 acres, using 35~feet of pay and 8.1

percent”porosity -

G (Interrupting) 35 feet of péy?‘
A Yes, sir, 35 feet of pay and 8.1 percent porosity
= and a 30 percent conic water saturation, the formation

ume factor of 1.50, an g80-acre tract would recover:-

118,000 barrels of oil.
"Q what recovery factor are you using?
That is an 18 peréént”fécovery factor. I think

e to the average propert

A
ies

all of those were fairly clos

-

ot
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I presenied excepinay —

Q (Interrupting) Well, you have 8} percent

average porosity and 36 feet of average pay?

A Right.

¢ And your volume factor changed from~1.45 to T
1.507%

A Tﬁese were ﬁhe numbers I used on one well.

G -Apparently, even though you've got BQLpercent
conic water hefe, it is not being produced?. ““
| A No, sir. Wé aré not recovering ahy wa€§¥.
Q Relative‘pressure to the oil is such that the
water is staying_in there?

A Yes, sir, that is correct. I believe one well,

the last well completed by Southwest Production Corporation

"made some water on the potential test. The well is in

the prbcess of being equipped for pumping now and we have

nn
LR RV

las

had any sustained production so we don't know what

th

[¢]

water production might do on that well.
Q Here on your Exhibit No. 3, Mr. Sinclair, I
notice that the highest well in the pool as far as

perforated intervals is conéerned, would be this Skelly

“State "C" No. 13 down in Section 31; but referring to :

the wells that are in the south -- no, that's in the south
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end too. Let's see, in the north end, the highest weil

would probably be Southwest-Montieth State "A" No. L.

No, it would be the B-1. No, it will be the C-1 at

11,095 to 128.

A Are you talking about highest perforations?
Q Yes, perforated intervals?

A Yes.

Q Thén the lowest would be your State 16, No. 1

whose perforated interval is 11,452 to 471. Now, are
these zones correlative across the pool?

A Yes, they are. If you will look at Exhibit 1,
t?e Sub-C depth at a correlaiive point in the Southwest-
Montieth No. 1 "C" which you designited as the highest
well is -- |

Q {Interrupting) That 1is the far western well
there in Section 24, correct?

A Yes. Minus 7230.

G Okay.

4 And the Sub-C depth of the same correlative
point in Pennzoil State 16, No.l up on the northeast side

is the amourit of 7592. We do have a good bit of dip in

the northeast direction there.

Q But when you take a cross section across the
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pool, these zones are correlative across the Section?

A Yes, sir. s

Q Just dipping to the northeast?

A That's correct.

Q How has this Qateraoil contact at minus 7675
been established?

A This was from the three wells oé Peﬁnzoil

around the section corner of Section 20. Each of these
wells encountered from log calculations an increased
water saturation at the bottom -of the pay.

Q They were drilled considerably deeper than

[44
>
3
D

b

grated iﬁtervals in each case?

A | Yes, sir, they were drilled well below the
pérforated interval in each case.

Q Drilled to 11,€00-something and the perforated
interval is 11,300 to 11,4007 |

A Yes, sir, that is cdffect.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions

of Mr. Sinclair?

You may be excused.

{Witness ex

cused. )
MR. NUTTER: Have you already offered your

exhibits, Mr. Durrett?

g
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MR. DURRETT: 1 pelieve I did.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further,

Mr. Durrett? .

MR. DURRETT: No, sir, that's all.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they
to offer in Case No. 41727

Ve will take the case under advisement..

wish
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MR.‘HATCH: I have one continuance. Where do
yéu get the other one?
MR. UTZ: I picked one up on you, George. 1172,
MR. HATCH: Case 4172. Application éf Pennzoil
United, Incorporaﬁed for special pool rules, Lea County;
New Mexico. The Applicant requested this case be contiﬁued
to August 6, £558.
MR. UTZ: Case 4172 will be continued to August 6th

Examiner Hearing.
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EXECUYIVE OFFICE
BIRMINGHAM, ALABAMA
P. O. Box 936
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
s e AEEE L, 1969

Mr. A. L, Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
New Mexico Uil Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case 4172, Docket No. 22-69
Application of Pennzoil United, Inc.
For Special Pool Rules, East
- Lovington Penn Pool, Lea County,
‘New Mexico
Gentlemen:

Southwest Production Corporation is the owner and operator of four®
wells in the East Lovington Penn Pool of Lea County, New Mexico. These wells
are described below:

(a) Montieth State #1, located in the SWYNWYL of Section 19,
T16S-R37E, N.M.P.M.

uctzon (,orpomtwn

(b) Montieth VA" State #1, located in the NE%SW) of
“"‘Section 19, T16S-R37E, N.M.P.M.

(c) Montieth "B" State #1, located in the NE4SEY of
Section 19, T16S-R37E, N.M.P.M.

(d) Montieth "C" State #1, located in the NEY % of

Section 24, Ti.* {0E,

N.M.P.M,

Southwest Production Corporation believes that the East Lovington
Penn 0il Pool can be efficiently and economically developed with eighty-acre
‘spacing. ''e, therefore, support the application by Pennzoil United, Inc.
for special rules establisBihg 80-acre spacing and ask that the Comm1ss1on
enter its order establishing rules and regulations to that effect. In our
opinion, this order would prevent waste and would protect correlative rights
"in the East Lovington Penn Pool.,




e, A. L. Porter, Jres covefary-Director : Page - 2=

“New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission August 1, 1469
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

o We respectfully request the reading of this letter into the records
of the subjeci cases ™ B -

= -
=7

R o

— e i

— pu—————l I

Very truly yours
SOUTHWEST PRODUCTION CORPORATION

”]Z; %/M/Lﬂ

H. Lee Harvard
Exploration ManageY

HLH/eg

cc? Pennzoil United, IncCe.
Western Division
Wall Towers West
p, 0, Box 1828
Midland, Texas 79701
'ttention: Mr. B. C. Sinclair
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OCKET: _ .. Docket No. 22-69 _
"DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - AUGUST G, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING -~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4179:

CASE 4180:

‘CASE 4167:

'Application of Petroleum‘Cofporétion of Texas for an exception

to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant; in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to
Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the dis-
posal of water produced in conjunction with the production of
0il on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for
applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M

of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-
Jackson Pool, FEddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks
authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an
unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.

Application of Union 0Oil Company of California for an excepéion

to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to
Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the dis-
posal of ‘watefr produced in conjunction with the production of
0il on' the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for
applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leases in Section 31,
Township 18 South, Range. 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water
produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on
the subject leases.

(Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt
water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

aharra c‘vx,‘laﬂ ~anea csnabe ':111-1-/\701 4-‘, A Aivan D 1< /‘/\M’\-‘A‘—'\ RS e TY Al de o
[Aceve—-ex a2, SeeXe [ 450300 < QU LLY G2 OO AL S GOl s

"y Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12
South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner
as to permit the production of o0il fram theEast Hightower-
Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt water
through ‘the intermediate casing-production casing annulus into
the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo. formations in the opéh-
hole interwal from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.
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CASE 4182:

CASE 4183:,

CASE 4172:

Examiner Hea¥ing - August €; 1960 Docket No. 22-69
-3 : -
CASE 4181i: Apblication of-J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion

and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
ih the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete
its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section
12, Township 1% South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the

,,Morton—Wolfcamp Pool and the dlsposal of produced salt water

through the 8 578 X 4 1/2<inch-chsing-casing annulus 1ntq_the
San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the
open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.

Application of FrankKlin,Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to
Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico., Appli-
cant, in the above~-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order
No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal

of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on
the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Robsevelt
Countles, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of
applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Uriits I and P

of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of
Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Townehip 18 South, Range 30
East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29
East, Eddy County, New Meéxico. Disposal would be into unlined
surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit
agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the Cedar Point Unit Area
comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands
in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(Continued from the July 23, 1969. Examiner Hearing)

"CASE 4184:

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
Lea Countyv, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause.
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
Lovihgton—PennsYlvanian Pooli, Lea County, New Mexico, including
a provision for 80-acre oil proration units. :

Application of Pennzeil United, Inc. for the creation of a new
oil pool, promulgatlon 6f special rules therefor, and a non-
standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new
Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No.

1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South,
Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation




(Case 4184 continued)

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-

acre'proraﬁion units and well locations in either the

Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section, Appllcant

further seeks an exceptlon to said proposed rules to re-enter -~
T 7 Tits Monsanto Gallagher State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from

the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete

" said well in the subject pool.

CASE 4185: Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation cof a
new oil pool andspecial pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.
Appllcant in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of
a new Wolfcamp 6il pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1
located $%60 feet from the South line and 760 feet from the
East line of Sectlon 6, Townshlp ‘17%South, Range 34 East, Le=2
‘County, New Mexico, and for the promulgatlon of special rules
therefor includihg a provision for l60-acre proration units and
well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of
a qﬁarter section,

CASE 4186: Appllcatlon of Tenneco Oil Company for compulsory poollng and
an unorthodox gas well locatlon, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling
all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying
the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13
West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated
to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250
feet’from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of

. said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of
"drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a- prov151on
for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the ‘establish-
ment of charges for supervision of said well,

CASE 4187: Apblication of Aztec 0il & Gas Company for the amendment of

" Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 angd
Commission Order No. R-2046, which ‘orders established,
respectivel?“énd among other units, certain non-standard gas
proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools
in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North,
Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to
amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight co-~
extensive Mesaverde and.Dakota gas proration units in Sections
-7, 8, 9,10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318.89 acres
each.
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CASE 4188:
CASE 4189:

Docket No. 22-69

Application of Coastal States Gas.Producing Company for
salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. 3
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose

of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation
in the open-hole interval from approximately 5025 feet to
5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit F

of Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-
San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.:

Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil

well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

above-styled cause, seeks an exceptioﬁ to the well loca-
tion requirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool

as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the
'drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center

of the SE/4 NE/4vof"Séction 15, Township 14 South, Range
34 East, 'Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant,
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b New Mexico Qil conservation Commission

State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re

special Pool Rules

(Case 4172-Hearing Cont. to
Eugust €, 1969), East
Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

copin o e g

§ Gentlemen:

E pPlease be advised that Getty Oil Company supports Pennzoil
% United, Inc. in their application for special pool rules

4 for the East Lovington Penn. Pool.

% Getty, as an 0peratof of wells in the subject pool, ig in
; favor of establishing the 80-acre spacing that will pro-

¥ vide for efficient and economical development Of this

Pennsylvanian 0il pool.

Very truly yours,

8 foecer

)U,HGV:nr
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DOCKET: REGUIAR_HEARINS - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 19, 1970

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ~ 9 A M. -~ MORGAN HALL, STATE JAND CFFICE
BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allswable for Saptember and
B  Cetober, 1970;
; ~ (2) Consideration of the allowable preoduction of gas for
o September, 1970 from fifteen prorated pools in Lea,
e Eddy, Raosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexica.
s Consideration of the allowable production of gas from
PR nine prorated pools in San Juan, Ric Arriba and
e : , Sandoval. Counties, New Mexico, Septamber, 1970.
5% THE FOLLOWING CASES WILL BE HEARD BEFGRE DANTEL S, NUTTER,
fz - EXAMINER, OR ELVIS A. UTZ, ALTERNATE EXAMINER, IN THE OLL

CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM ON THE SECOND ' 5
FLOOR OF SAYD BUILDING AT 9:30 a.m. : ‘

CASE_4414: Southeastern New Mexice nomenclature case @alling for an order
for the creation and extension of certain posls in Lea, Chaves,
and Eddy Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Create a new pool in'Lea County, New Mexico, classified as
a gas pool for Morrow production and designisted as the Town-
send-Morrow Gas Pcol. The discovery well is the Avance 0il &

E Gas Company State ETA No. 2 located in Unit 1 of Section 8,
: Township 16 South, Range 35 East, NMPM. Said peool would
« comprise:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: SE/4

o7

(b) Extend the Alliscon-Fennsylvanian Pesl in Les County, New
Mexico, to ‘Iinslude therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST,'NMPQ
SECTION 12: §/2

(¢) Extend the Raum-Upper Pennsylvanian P<ol in Lea County,
New Mexise, te inciude thevein: ‘

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 132 BAST, NMIM
SECTION 36: NW/4
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(d) Extend the‘Drinkard Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

'COWNSHIP 2). SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMEM
SECTION 24: E/2 NE/4

(e) Extend the EK Yates-Seven Rivers-Queen pool in Lea County,

New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: SE/4
SECTION 20: SW/4

(£) EiEénd the Hobbs-Blinebry pool in Lea County, New Mexico,

to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: S/2 S

(g) Extend the Indian Basin-Upper Penﬁsylvanian Gas Pool in
Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 23 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 21: N/2 and N/2 N/2 N/2 8/2 ’

(h) . Extend the'Paduca—Morrow Gas Podl in Eddy County, New
Mexico, to inc¢lude therein: b -

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION l: W/2
SECTION 12: W/2

(i) Extend the Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy _

County, New Mexice, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 55 EAST, NMBM
SECTION 3: Lots 1,2, 7, 8, 9, lq,f )
15 and 16 '

(j} Extend the Sulimar-Queen Pool in Chawves County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIPA15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 FAST, MMEM

SECTTON 26: SW/4 NE/4
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(k) Extend the Tres Pépalotes4Pennsylvsnian qul‘in Lea
County . -New Mexico, to include therein: .

FowNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM

F{__’—____’____—__l———-——-/ pehinlieviieb

SECTION 33: NW/4

(1) Extend the Northwest vacuum-Wolfcamp pool in Lea
County ., New Mexkico, to include therein: )

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM -
SECTTON 5: swW/4 .

CASE 4413: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il conservation
Commission upon‘itsfown motion to permit Stanley Leonard Jones
dba Francisca Ccorporation and all other jnterested parties to
appear and show cause why the Francisca Corporatiohn Beeman Well

No. 1 located 1980 feet from the South and West lines of Section
2, Township 24 south, Range 28 East, Eddy county, New MexicoO,
- should not be plugged and abandoned%in accordance with a

— Cpmmission—approved plugging program. e

-~

CASE 4172: gﬁeogened)

In the matter of case No. 4172 being reopened pursuant’ to the
provisions of Order No. R-3816, which ordex established go—-acre
spacing units for the Northeast Lovington—Pennsylvanian'Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico. All interested parties may appear and
show cause wWhy the said pool should not be developed On 40-acre
spacing units.

CASE 4399: Application of Pan American petroleum Corporation for downhole
commingling: Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, sceks authority t6 commingle in the wellbore

production from the Blinebry,tTubb, and pDrinkard 0il Pools in
jts Southland Royalty wpA" Well No. 8 located in unit O of
section 4, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lez county, New
Mexico. R - » ‘

CASE 4400: Application of David C. collier for an exception to order No.
R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to order NO. R-3221, as

amended, which oxder prohibits the disposal of water produced in
conjunctian with the production of oil on the sur face of the
ground in Led, Eddy. chaves and Roosevelt counties, New Mexico.
said exception’would be for applicantls Southern rFederal Lease
in Units A, C, E, g, I,'K, and M of Section 30, Tsownship 19
South, Range 31 East, North Hackberry vateg—-5even Rivers Pool,
Eddy county, New MexXiCo.
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CASE 4401,
\

CASE 4402.
=h 230<:

CASE 4403:
=== 2403:

CASE 4404.
=== _ 24304

,CASE 4405:

CASE 4407:
=298 4407:

~ August 19, 1970 - Regular Hearing docket No, 19-7¢

Application Of Read ang Stevens, Inc. for salt waterxn diSpOS&l[
Lea County, New Mexico. . Applicant, in the_above~styled cause,
Sceks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the
Queen, san Andres,‘Glorieta, and Délaware formations in the

6pen-h6;e intorvalrbetween the- g 5/8‘inén”o&sing shoe at 399g

——feetang the top of the cément at 6109 feet in jits GettyaStaEe

"B.G." Well No. 1 located in Unit g of Section 12, Township 19

.South, Range 34 East, Quail—Queen Pool, rea County, New Mexico.

Application of Reserwve 0j1 and Gas Company for.a unitfagreement,
Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, ip the above~styled cause,

seeks approval for the Cooper-gal Unit Arega comprising 2581 acres,

lore or less, of Federal'and fee lands in Township 24 South,
Ranges 3¢ and 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,

Application of Reserve 0il and Gas Company for a waterfloog
project;,Lea County, New'Mexico. Applicant, in the akbove-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute 3z watarflood Project
by water injection through 2¢ wells into the Lower Seven-Rivers
and Queen formations underlying its Cooper-.7al Unit'Area,
Langlie-Mattjix Pool, rLea County, New Mexico,

Project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~

- Styled cause, seeks authority to institute a4 waterflocd Project
" by water“injéction=thrbughu23uwells into the Tansill, Yates,

and Uppar and Middle Seven-Rivers formations underlying its
Cooper-Jal Unit Area, Jalmat Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

Application of Reserve O0il and Gas Company for a unit agreement,
Lea County, NéW'Mexicob Applicant, inp the above-styled cause,
Seeks approvai of the South Langlie-ga}, Unit Ares domprising,
1080 acres, more of less, of fee langs in Township 25 . South. .
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Reserve 0il and gas Company for a2 waterfloog
Project, Lea County,'NeW‘Mexico. Applicant, jip the above-‘
Styled cause, seeks authority to institite 5 wWaterflood project
by water injection:through 13 wells into the Seven Rivers and
Queen formations underlying its South Langlie-g3) Unit Area,
Langlie~-Mattix 0il Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

location, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicantﬁ in the:above—

. New Mexico, saig location“being closer than 330 feet to an inner
boundary line, :
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CASE 4408:

‘No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexizo.

.- . CASE 4409:

¥ ’5 CASE 4410:

CASE 4411:

CASE 4412:

_August 19, 1970 = Regular Heaving R "~ bookat Ro. 19-70

Application of Keohane and Westall for an exception to Order
Applicants,
in the above-styled cause, seek an exception to Order No.
R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal of watar
produced in coniunction with the production ¢f o0il on the
surface of tha ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Rooseveit
Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for applicants'
State Well Neo. 1, located in Unit D of Secticn 2, Township 19

--South, Raiige 31 East, Snugart Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Anadarko Producticn Company for two waterfloed
expansions, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the expansion of its Federal Q Water flood
Project by the conversion tc water injection of three additional
wells in Units J, L, and P of Section 3, Township 17 ‘Scuth,
Range 30 East, Square Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant further seeks the expansion of the Stallworth 0il and
Gas Company Parke Waterflood Project by the conversion to water
injection of one additional well in Unit H of said Section 3.

Apbliéation of Major, Giebeli& Forster for compulsory pocling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order peoling all mineral interests underlying the
SE/4 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Crosby-
Devonian ?ool,,Lea County, New Mexico, said acreage to be -
dedicated to a well to be drilled in said quarter section. Also,
to be considered will be the cost of drilling said well, a
charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation

of actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for
supervision of said well. ' '

Application of Continental 0il Company for an exception to Rule
104 C 1, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an excéption to Rule 104 ¢ I of the
Commission Rules and Regulations to permit the ccmpletion within
660 feet of another producing well in the same formation of its
State H-35 Wcil RKo. 10 located 2030 feet from the North line
and 1780 feet from the East line of Section 35, “Pownship 17
South, Range 34 EBast, Vacuum Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicaticn of Contincntal Cil Compliny for & pressure maintenance
project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure maintenance
project by the injection of water into the Yates and Seven
Rivers formations through two wells on its McCallister "A" lease
in Section 24, Township 26 South, Range 36 East, Scarborough.
Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
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"Mr. Jamers Durrett Ordex No.

GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

OInL GO INSERVATION COMMISSION |
LAND COMQHGOIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMLIO

MEMBER
P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE -
- STATE GEOLOGISY

873013 ‘ P A. L. PORTER. JR.
. - SECRETARY . DIRECTOR

August 14, 1969 -

Re: Case No.

_R=13816

Rhodes, McCallister & Durrett

Attorneys at Law . -Appllcant;
500 Oak N. E. 'Pe 2
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87106 .

téSCKET MAILBD
Dear Sir: ‘ _ /é/70

Enclosed herewith are- two copies of the above- referenced Commis-
sion .order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,
A, L. PORTER, dJr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir.
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X
Artesia 0CC
Aztec OCC

Other

——
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BEFORE. THE OXIL CONSERVATION COMMIS8SIOM
OF THE BTATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMIBSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: .

CASE No. 4172
Order No. R-3816

NOMERCLATURE

APPLICATION OF PENNZOIL UNITED, INC.,
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO.
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSBION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 6. 1969,
at santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Rutter.

NOW, on this_14th gay of August, 1969, the Commiseion, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the prenmises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Cormission has jurisdiction of this cause and the aubjcct
matter thereof. 7

: (2) That the applicant, Pennzoil United, Inc., seeks the
promulgation of special rules and regulations for the East
Lovington-Pennaylwvanian Pool, Lea County,  New Mexico, including
a provision for 80~acre oil proration units.

(3) That the xeservoir information presently available
indicates that the horizontal limits of the East Lovington-
Pennaylvihian Pool, as presently designated, encompass more

.than or separate common source of supply.

N L

(4) That the horizontal limits of the East Loviﬁgton—
Pennsylvanian Pool should, in order to prevent waste and protect
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CASE No. 4172
Order No. R-381l6

correlative rights, be conﬁracted by deleting the following-~
described lands in Lea County, New Mexico:

~ TONNSHIP 16
Section 16|
© Section 17:
Section 18:
Scetion 19:
S8ection 20:
Section 213
Secticn 293
Section 31:

Section 32:
Section 33:

SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM =

sSW/4

SE/4

SB/4

All

NE/4 and 3/2

NW/4

All

N/2 N/2, SW/4 NW/4, SW/4,
and W/2 8EB/4

N/2 and N/2 8/2

N/2 SW/4 and SB/4 SW/4

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

Seution 43
Section 51

(%)

NE/4, E/2 WW/4, and SW/4 NW/4
8/2 N/2

designated the Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, with
vertical limits comprising the Pennsylvanian formation and

horizontal limits comprising the follawing-desctibed lands in

Lea County, New Mexico:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM

sgetion 241

s mmﬂﬂ" " 1 Y 4
E_ 3. A4 -‘-’&
16:

Section
Section 173
Section 18:
Section 191
Bection 203
Section 21:

(6)

ladd il
SINOI LKL g KNEAANNTEY o ¥ mo&, lmtl'l

SE/4

™ R AY/ies Ll NN 3 W 1. ]

8W/4
SE/4
8E/4
All
NE/4 and 8/2
NW/4

That in order to preventvthe economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnacassary wells,

6-'\ .uynlﬂ e massrvadn

- That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative
rights, a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an
0il pool for Pennsylvanian production should be created and

v de amde & m -
VAN Liiw uugmwubat—&vul o

risk arising from the drilling of an excessjive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling

of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect

correlative rights, temporary special rulee and regulations
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CASE No, 4172
Oxrder No. R-381l6

providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for
the Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool.

“{7) That the temporary apecial Tules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(8) That the tsmporary special rules and regulations
should bo established for a one~year perjiod in oxrder to allow
the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information
to establish the area that can be efficiently and zgonomically
drained and devdloped by one well.

(9) That this case should be reopened at an examiner heating
in August, 1970, at which time the operators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the Northeast
Lovington-Penngylvanian Pool should not be developed on 40-acre
spacing units.

IT I8 RFORE CRDERED:

(1) That, effective September 1, 1969, the horizontal
linits of the East Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, are hereby contracted by the deletion therefrom of the
following-described lands: :

TOWNSHI P L SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Bection 16: 8SW/4

Section 17: SE/4
Qomtian 1R ar/4

AW W A s v e

Section 19: All

Section 20: NE/4 and 8/2

Section 2l: NW/4 '

Section 29: 111,

Section 31: N/2 ‘w/2, SW/4 NW/4, SW/4,
» and W/2 SE/4

Section 323 XN/2 and N/2 8/2

Section 33: N/2 SW/4 and SE/4 SW/4

 TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 41 NB/4, E/2 NH/4, and SW/4 NW/4
Section 3: 8/2 N/2

(2) That, effective September )}, 19A9, a new pool in Lea
County, Hew Mexico, classified as an"oii“PCOi“fdr”Pﬁﬁhd?l@iﬁlﬁhw”
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CASE No. 4172
Order No. R-38l16

production, is hereby created and designated the Northeast
Lovington-~Pennsylvanian Pool, with vertical limits comprising
the Pennsylvanian formation and horizontal limits comprising
the following-described lands: .

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 24: B8E/4

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 16: 8SW/4

Section 17: SE/4

Section 18: SE/4

Section 19: All

Section 20: NE/4 and 8/2

Section 211 NwW/4

(3) That effective September 1, 1969, temporary 8pec{51
Rules and Regulations for the Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
: FOR THE
NORTHEAST LOVINGTON-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1, Each well completed or recompleted in the Northeast
Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation
within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits
of another designated Pennsylvanian oil pool, shall be spaced,
drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special
Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit
gontaining 820 asrea. more or less, consisting of the N/2, 8/2,
E/2, or W/2 of a governmental quarter section; provided, however,
that nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting

the drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections
in the unit. .

-~=2

RULE 3. The Becretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing with an application has been filed for a non-standard unit
comprising a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot, or (he

. unorthodox size or shape cf the tract is due to a variation in
il the legal subdivision of the United S8tates Public Land Surveys.

All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be

e
W
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Order No. R-3816

notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and
the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.
The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt

of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset

operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-

standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has
received the application.,

RULE 4. Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the
center of a governmental quarter-quarterwsaction or lot.

RULE 5. The Secretary~-Diractor may grant an exception to
the requiremente of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an’
application has been filed for an unorthcdox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-
ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offaetting the
proposed location shall be notified of the application by
registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. ‘The Secretary~Director may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to
the unorthedox location has been entered within 20 days after
the Secretary—Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres)
shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 6.67 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may proeduce the allow-
akle assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
proportion,

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shail bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to &uU acies.

IT I8 RURTHER ORDERED:

{1) That the iocations of all walla nresently drilling to
or completed in the Northeast Lovington~Pennsylvanian Pool or in
the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are hereby
approved; that the operator of any well haviang an unorthodox
location shall notify the Hobbs District Office of the Commis-
gion in writing of the name and location of the well on or before
September 1, 1969.




4,

-6~
CASE No. 4172
Order No. R~-3816

(2) That, purasuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65<3-14.5,
NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Lawas of 1969, existing wells
in the Northeast Lovington~-Pennsylvanian Pool shall have dedicated
thereto 80 acres in aceordance with the. foregoing pool rules;

wells may have non-atandard apacing or proration units established
by the Commission and dedicated thereto.’

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commisgsion
dedicating 80 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit
approved by the Commission within 60 days from the effactive
date of this order shall subject the well to cancellation of
allowable. Until sajid Porm C-102 has been filed or until a
non-standard unit has been approved, and subject to said 60-day
limitation, each well presently drilling to or completed in the
Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian
formation within one mile thereof shall réceive nc mors than
one-half of a standard allowable for the pool.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in August, 1970, at which time the operators in the subject pool
may appear and show cause why the Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian
Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE © 1CO
”'é‘n\cou VAYTON COMMISSION

A. L. PORTFR Jr., Member & Secretary
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Getty Qil CQmpany . P.O. Box 1231, Midland, Texas 79701 ‘:

Mig-Continent Division ). E. Pierce, West Texos District Production Manager

August 17, 1970

N huo 18 PHIZ 1

.n.zsauu.ut:x. ﬂudl. .Lul_.j

August 19, 1970,

Rules Review (Case 4172)
Northeast Lovington-
Penn. Pool

s
T

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088 .
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Gentlemen:

Getty Oil Company, as an operator in the Northeast
' Lovington-Penn Pool, hereby concurs with Pennzoil Company
that the temporary rules providing for 80 acre spacing in
the Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexlco, by Order R-3816, should be made permanent.

e Ty

Yours very truly,

/ ’ /ieuf\x
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Auguae 17, 1970

ARethxaaiaéf”ﬁaaring -
Rules Raview (Cage 4172)
Northea; ()

New Mexico o{1 COnservation Commission
P. 0, Boyx 2088
Santa Ye, Now Mexico 87501

Attencion: Mr, a, L. Porter, Jr.
Gentlomon;

Getty 041 Company, as'an operatoxbin the Noxrtheag¢
Lovington»?enn Pool, hereby concurs wih Penngoi; Company
th . .

that the texporary rules Providing' o, 80 aore spacing in
the Northeagt Lovington—rannaylvanian Pool, Lga County,
wa Mexico, by Ordeyr R-381¢, should be made Permanent,

Yours very truly,

Original 8igneg by
J. &, Pierce

WCS t e
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DOCKET: - FXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 23, 1969

9 A;M. ~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The folloWing cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or

_paniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4160: " (Continued and Readvertised)

ﬂppliCation of Roger C. Hanks for pool redelineation,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the redelineation of certain pool
houndaries to include the deletion of the NW/4 and NE/4

of ‘Sections 28 and 29, respectively, from the South
Prairis-Cisco Pool and the extension of the Middle Allison-
Peénnsylvanian Pool to include all of Section 29, the SE/4
of Section 30, the N/2 of Section 32, and the N/2 of
Section 33, all in Township 8 South, Range 36 East,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

CASE 4172: (This case will be continued to August 6, 1969)

CASE 41

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool

rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules

for the East Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New-
Mexico, including a ‘provision for 80-acre oil proration units.

~)
w
[ 1%

Application -of Amerada Hess Cbrpbratidh for special pool
rules and pool extension, Leda County, New Mexico. Applicant,
‘inthe’ above -styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special
pool rules for the Hobbs~Drinkard Pool, Lea County, New )
Mexico, including a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.
Applicant further requests that said pool be extended to
1ncluoe the following-described acreage:

|

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST
Section 28: SwW/4

Section 29: 8/2

Section 32: All

Section 33: W/2

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST
Section 4: NwW/4
Section 5: N/2




Examiner Hearing ~ July 23, 1969
-2-

pocket No. 2169

CASE 4l174: Application of Amerada Hess COrporation for a dual comple-
' tion, Lea county. New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause,”Sééks approyal for the dual completion
(conventional) of its Anerada Petrolenm CorporatiOn state
sp" Well No. 5, jocated in the NE/4 ng/4 of gection 32
Township 18’South, Range 38 East, Lea county. New Mexico,
to produce‘oilvfrom the HObbs—Blinebry and Hobbs—Drinkard
pools through parallel ctrings of rubing. -

i CASE 4175: Application*of International Minerals & chemical CorpOration
for the amendmuent of Order No. R-111-A, EddY county, Nev
Me;ico. Appliéant, in the ab0ve—styled cause,‘seeks the
: amendment of Order No. R-111-A to include the following-
: ' described jands in the Potash—Oil Area gefined by said order:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST

Section 8: s/2 & s/2 NW/4 , :
section 92 s/2 sw/4, NW/4 SW/4. g/2 SE/A
gection 102 SE/4 5

sections 11 thru 15: All

gections 24 and 25: all

gection 263 E/2

_pOWNSHEIP 23 SOUTH RANGE 31 EAST
gection 7 s/2, WW/4, s/2 NE/4.
and NW/4 NE/4
section 18: All
CASE. 4176¢ "in the matter of the»hearing called by the Oil conservation
‘ confaission op its own motion to consider excepting from the

provisions of Orderxr NCo. rR-3221, as amended, certain wells 1in
gddy county. New MexicCO- The Commission will consider
excepting-all wells producing from the corral Canyon-Delaware
Pool,iEddy county. New MexicC. from the provisions of Order
{3 cffCommission’Or er No. r-3221, as amended, which -pro-

hibits the disposaliof watsy produced in conjunction with

the production of oil or gas, or poth, on tnevsurface of the
ground in Lea, Eddy,“chaves and Roosevelt counties: New

CASE 4177: Application of Roger C. Hanks for special pool rules,
Rocsevelt county, New MexicoO-. Applicant, in the above-
etyled cause, seeks tne promulgation of special pool rules
for the West Milnesand—?ennsylvanian Pool, Roosevelt county .

New MexiCO: including'a proviSion for l60—a¢re*spacing'and

lproration units and the assignment of 80-acre allowables.
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Examiner Hearing ~ July 23, 1969 Docket No. 21-69
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CASE 4178:

Application of Aztec 0Oil & Gas Company for two non-standard
gas proration units, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the rededication of certain
acreage and the establishment of the following non=standard
gas proration units in Township 29 North, Range 9 West,

Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico:

A 146.27-acre non-standard unit comprising the SW/4 of
Sectien 30 and the N/2 NW/4 of Section 31, to be dedicated
to its Cain Well No. 16, located in Unit N of said Section
30 if said well is recompleted in the Pictured Cliffs forma-
tion‘or to a new well which may be drilled on the same loca-

+ 1
<iln.

A 147.6l-acre non-standard unit comprising the S/2 NW/4 and
the SW/4 of Section 31 to be dedicated to its Cain Well No,
4, located in Unit N of said Section 31,
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GOVERNOR

AW Sfay DAVID F. CARGO
Ry U OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
o .,v!"-\ ) LAND COMMIPSIONKR
ﬂ?_ % ,55 ~ STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX TlRMIIO
oy g & P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE »
2 s ¥ ' e7301 L A"l:“-ggs?'fa
e - - - SECRETARY . DIRECTOR

Other

August 21, 1970

: Re: Case No. 4172
Mr. James M. Durrett Order No. R-3816-A

Attorney at Law ) .
Post. n€ficeRox 3001 Applx.cantx

NS Lo D ol N N5 B NS

1814 San Mateo NE " Pennzoil United

Albuquergue, New Mexico 87106

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commig-
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

/QA/ﬁ

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-birector

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs '0CC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC
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" BEFORE THE OXL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
: OF THE STATE OF NBEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4172
Order No. R-3816~A

APPLICATION OF PENNZOIL UNITED, INC.,
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LBEA COUNTY,

; NEW MEXICQ.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on fcféhearing at 9:30 a.m. on August 19, 197?,

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Paniel S Nutter.

NOW, on this_2lst day of August, 1970, the Commissicn, a
guorum bheing present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS

(1) That due public notice having bec.. given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject|

matter thereof.

2%

{2} That by Order No. R-3816, dated August 14, 1969, tem-
porary Special Rules and Regulations wers promulgated for the

' Northeast Lovington-Pennaylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
| zatablishing 80-acre spacing units for a period of one year.

(3) That pursv-.nt to the provisions of Order No. R-3816,

%.thia cagse was reopened to allow the opexators in the subject pool

! to appear and show cause why the Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian

32
i
i
I

i

' Pool should not be developsd on 40-acre spacing unita.

'(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the

| Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool can efficiently and
+ economically drain and develop 80 acres..

i i Ciinas Amm . A e




-
- CASE No. 4172
~Ordexr No. R-3816-A

{5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R~3816 have afforded and will afford to the owner ol
each property in the pool the cpportunity to produce his just
and eguitable share of the oil in the pool.

Uy

L L e L LTI S e s

(6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by

. the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of

i risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

' to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R~3816 should be continued in full force and effect
until further order of the Commisgsion.

T REFO O ]

j (1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
i Noxtheast Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
ii promulgated by Order No. R-3816, are hereby c<ontinued in full

{| force and effect until further ordex of the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retairad for the
; entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

| sary.

I DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
desiqnated.

;f; ' -, STATE MEXICO
VG X COMMISSION
| A

A
/
y /,(//
LALEX J.
|
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Operator W

Well Name anc. No.

INDIVIDUAL WELL DATA
LOVINGTON ‘NORTHEAST PENN FIELD

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Clinton Qil nyawmsx,
_ 1

Montieth State #1

Montieth Stite "A" #1
Montieth State “B" #]
Montieth State “C" #1

Getty 011 oos@mzx

Montieth =m
Montieth "B"
Montieth "C"
Montieth "D!

Pennzoil United, Hnn.

WpNﬁmn Statel #1

State "C" #
‘State “"C" #2
State
State
. State

Cities Service

: Current
24-Hour Daily
Location Completion + Initial Potential Production
Section-Tract Date Perforaticns:  Treatment 011-Wtr, 0il-Wtr.
19-E 8-67 11,287-33"" 3,000 gals...626. - 0 52 - 0
19-K 4-68 11,210-244" 2,000 gals. 819 -0 56 - 0
19-1 _1-69 11,127-182" 1,000 gals. 240 - O 2 -0
24-1 7-69 11,095-123" 2,000 gals. 130 - 62 2 -0
- 20-M 8-52 dg.wmm-mmo_ 6,000 gals. 754.- 0 33 - Tr.
19-C .3-53 11,296-330" 6,000 gals. 481 - 0 20 - Tr.
20-t 5-53 Dry Hole
18-N 12-68 Dry Hole
18-J 4-68 11,336-386" 10,000 gals. 224 - 0 51 - Tr.
20-A 1-69 11,403-484" 2,000 gals. 430 -0 248 - 20
17-P 6-69 11,437-454" 1,000 gals. 553 - 0 263 - 5
16-M 5-69 11,452-471" 1,000 gals. 612 -0 52 - 19
17-t 3-69 Dry Hole ,
21-D 8-69 Dry Hole
>
30-A 1-53 Dry Hole
.19-G 5-69 Dry Hole
C “ P2 ‘,..4‘ .,..\.,;15*..,.: e \ A J.,i“,‘(.‘;_.sw .,‘.,‘,..\:.é,ﬁﬂ..:.ﬁ.“_; R AT T R R D A ST i
! - \
\

i e

Flow

Method Cum. Qi1

of Production

Production @ 6-1-70
Flow 93,092
Flow 114,975
Pump 9,519
Pump 2,262
Pump 904,551
. Pump 312,565
Pump 40,459
Flow 131,112
Flow 100,915
92,302

ExXNt8iT =




Operator Location

Well Name and No. Section-lract

INDIVIDUAL WELL DATA
LOVINGTON NORTHEAST PENN FIELD
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

|
Gulf 01l Corporation

Lea State “BV" #1. 29-C

Mobil 0i1 Corporatinn

Shipp #1 o 22-d

Standard 0i1 Co. of Texas

State "B" 1527 15-L

Western Natural Gas Company

“Jacobs State 41 19-P

i : 24 Hour
Completion . Initial Potential
Date vmxﬁoxwﬂ¢v5m Treatment 0il-Wtr.

10-54 Dry Hole
10-53 Dry Hole
o‘wo Dry Hole
2-53 Dry Hole
2-
|

41y Method  cum. Of' ;
Production of - Production
0il1-Wtr. Production @ 6-1-70
By: B. C. Sinclair
d Date: 8-17-70
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AVERAGE RESERVOIR AND,FLUTD’PROPERTIES
I

| LOVINGTON NORTHEAST PENNFIELpD
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEX1CO |
Depth | 11,30

’

- Net pay ' ' 23 feewm7 
Poroéity. % : o -u>é;5%
'Permeabflity 1-100 md}
Connate Watey . 303

Bottom Hole Pressure, Original ; 4000 psig
Bubble P§jnt Pressure = , 3000 psig
Bottom Hojle Temperatype : 1550 ¢

011 Gravity | 440 ppy
Formqtion Volume Factoy ' 1.45 RB/STR

Reservofr.Energy Solution-Gas Drive

Areal f£xtent - 1320 acres

RESERVOIR CALCULATIONS
- o .

Ultimate Recovery (Estimated from decline Curves)

= 2,637,800 barrels 01l
=== narrels oil

Original 0i1 iy prace )
- (7758)»(29,82]%25085) (1-

.30)
= 9,493,400 barrels of]
S =0l

= 2,637,800 .
9,493,400 Xioo

= 27.8%

Average Drainage Area - 1?30 = 132 acres pep well

NORMAL RECOVERY FACTOR FoR OLUTION-GAS DRIVE»RESERVOIR: 17-203

Recovepx;FactOr

By: B. . Sinclaijr

B Vﬁ)ﬁlv PR | - , .
p -

v Exwwr o




|
;O'L C T el
l ONSe R NUTTED
. :RV, Tt
l _ ~_potTom HOLE__PRESSURE Am&m ATION Com UTTER
a,_ . : LOVINGTON NRTHEAST PEN CALR XHIBIT N AMISSION
] _ -oaeN NCI O.

H LEA COUNTY, NEW WORTE Y,
\ , L
; : ’ Cetance A
: ’ original pistance ‘LHLS:\\
: gHp & 1o Neavrest "’E}
R gperator. - Well Name Date. ~ pyior Producel |
| - cnn — Prior ==
;! getty - Moniiéth~“h“ # 3990 °
3 . 8-52
EE cetty - wontieth "B # 3785
% 3-53
S ORIGINAL QESERVOIR PRESSURE: 4000 PS1G @ - 7600
% clinton - Montieth State "o e - 2871 1600'
P . 1 -67
3 o ' | |
Z 3 Pennzoi},%‘kztec state #1 2739 3150
; »% {f' 1-68
: ! clinton _yontieth State wgt #1 - 2174 2000'
1 ) 1-69 _
: pennzoil - state ‘¢t H | 3026 5600"
? . 1-69
% NORMAL DISTANCE RETHEEN wELLS-FQR,so_gggﬁ SPRCING: 1870'
é pecent gHP's o '
Pennzoi\ _ state "¢ # ' ‘ 2648
» 8-70
~pennzoil - state "C" #2 : " 2569
8-70
poanzoil - state "16" #1 2600
g-70
CLOSE AGREEMENT OF gHP'S INDICATES UNTFORM AND EFEICTENT pRAINAGE o7 RESERVOIR.
\.
\ .
\ By: g. C. ginclair
1 pate: 3-17-70
y
; w6y T 5;/
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Ratio

‘Note: This anaiysis does not consider the ten
dry holes that have been drilled.

A)z Y COmmis
3 ___ECONOMICS EQB_,I mb"‘.’*“* E"”’B ‘_Vifow
“LOVINGTON NORTHEAST PENNnﬁjEtﬁ NO, & 9 =z
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO Z
) _ 40-Acre 80-Acre
e e e o Spading - Spacing.
Revenue
80 acre - 303,000 barrels oil @ $3.31 $1,002,900 |
80 acre - 264,000 barrels oil @ $3.31 $873,800
Less Royalty @ 12.5% 1 5,400 $109,200
~Less Severance Tax @ 6% $52 700 $45,900
\ Total Revenue $824,800 $718,700
Expense
Drilling, Comp]etlon Pumping Equ1pment $480,000 $240,000
0perat1ng Cost ‘
40 acre - 8 years @ $7, 000 (2 wp]ls) $112,000
80 acre - 11 years @ $7,000° 4 , $77,000
Total Expense $592,000 $317,000
Net Profit $232,800 $401,700
Profit to Investment 0.49 1.67

By: 8. C. Sinclair
Date: 8-17-70

EvuR7 L




Operator
Well Name and No.

Getty 0il1 Company

INDIVIDUAL WELL DATA
LOVINGTON EAST PENN FIELD
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Batton No. 1

Montieth "A" No.

Montietn “B" No. 1

State "P" No. 1

State "U" No. 1
State "V" No. 1
Meyers No. 1
Montieth “C" No. 1
Montieth “D" No. 1

Pennzoil United, Inc.

Aztec State No. 1
State “C" No. 1
State “C" Ne,
State “16" No. 1
State “17" No. 1
State "21" No. 1

Skelly 0i1 Company

State "0" No. 13
Caylor No. 5

Southwest Production

w

‘Montieth State No.
Montieth State “"A"“
Montieth State "B"
Montieth State ncH

IR L QT SR e A i e AR

Current
24-Hour Daily Method Cum. 011
G ugmngoz Initial Potential Production of Production
Sec.-Tract i Date Perforations Treatment 0i1-Wtr. 0il-Wtr. Production @ 7-1-69 Remarks
|
| 3-52 - 11,028-054" 6,000 gals. 668 - 0 0-0— - 58,751 Re-comp. to Paddock 11-54
! 8§-52 115256-280" €,000 gals. 754 - 0 46 - Tr, Pump 888,649
. 3-53 11,296-330' .~ 6,000 gals. 481 - O 22 - Tr. Pump 305,572
4-51 1N omo 150" -~ €&,000 gals. 767 « 0 23 - 5 Pump 406,948 Pf. 10,712~ Nmm. on 3-3-69.
| _ Acidized w/8,750 galions
- 9-51 11,048- ? £,000 gals. 447 - 0 0-0-— - 19,647 Re-comp. to Paddock 8-56
L 6=52 10, mwo 11, ooo_ . None 392 -0 0-0._. - 60,297 Re-comp. to vmaaonr 7-55
 4-53 o1zg:odm in Penn - —
. 5-b3 Dry Hole
| 12-68 Dry Hole
468 11,336-386' 10,000 ga)s. 224 -0 38 -Tr.  Pump 28,761
- 1-69 11,403-484"' - 2, ,000 gals. 430 - 0 296 - 0 Flow 52,898
| 6=69 11,437-454" ooo,mmgm. 553 - 0 300..- 0. Flow 0
. 5-69 11,452-471" =~ .ooo gals. 612 - 0 384 -0 Flow 11,523
1 3-69 Dry Hole _ _ .
Drilling
1-53 10,930-968" 3,500 gals. 318 -~ 0 0 - G- - 17,040 Re-comp. to Paddock 11-55
6-53 Dry Hole in Penn W e e
| BESORE EXAMINE™ NUTTER
m:mw “u_.wmm.\.-ww_. wwwm mmu_m MWM -0 Amo -0 Z,oz 72,870, L NSERVATION € i AISHON
4-68 210-244' gals. -0 9 -0 Flow 911,082 - ’
1-69  11.127-182'  11.000 gals. 240 - 0 25 - 0 Pump 5,698 MMNmemwmx+=mzquwwg....hw;|.|.
7-65  11,095-128" .N.ooo gals. 130 -62 S.1. Pump 0.: 2,
@ % - \ M Total N.Smﬂ..wm
| Page 1 of 2
. ) Ex. 3
CAhAsE 4172




-

INDIVIDUAL WELL DATA
LOVINGTON EAST PENN FIELD
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Current _
, 24-Hour Daily Method  Cum. 01l
Cperator Location Completion Initial  Potential Production of Production

Well Name and No. Sec.-Tract Date Perforations Treatment 0il-Wtr. 0il-Wtr. Production 6 7-1-69
Cities Service 0i1 Co..

State “AF" No. 1 30-A 1-53 Dry Hole °

State “CK" No. 1 19-G 5-69 Dry Hole
Gulf 01l noxvomwﬁwos

Lea State “BV* No. 1 29-C 10-54 Dry Hole
Mobil oﬁg.nofuoxmﬂﬁo:

Shisp No. 1 22-4 10-53 Dry Hole
Shell Qi1 Company ; ,

Home Stake Royalty Corp. No. 1 8-53 Dry Hole B o P .

W 28-M . ,

Standard 0i1 Co. of Texas

Staze “B* 1527 15-L 9-60 Dry Hole
Texas Crude 0il Co.

State No. 1-31 31-A - 9-68 Dry Hole
Western Natural Gas Company

Jacobs State No. 1 | 19-P 2-53

Dry Hole

A e TN e RN LR A St TR P o TR 0 o L TR s v 9t i, At Y A L e S b

v -

.

Remarks

Page 2 0f 2

B. C. Sinclair
7-31-69




I “ " AVERAGE RESERVOIR AND FLUID PROPERTIES
1 : | LOVINGTON EAST PENN FIELD

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Depth 11,300 feet

§11>A _ Net Pay 36 feet

| é Porosity 8.5 %

§ Permeability 1.~ 100 md.

g -Connate Water ’ v 3¢ %

é Bottom Hole Pressure, Original 4000 psig

i Bubble Point Pressufe 3000 psig

; Bottom:Hole Temperature 155 Of

i 01 Gravity 44 Oppy
Formation Velume Factor 1.45 RB/STB

Reservoir Energy ‘Solution-gas Drive

w M/Ca/c 35" é’/ 20 wds 1S af%

| | %8, 000 /2% Wﬁdw

/ BEFORE ﬁXAMlNFD NUTTER

C“. (Cf "/E‘i ?i’\;’N \,-.-fb’u' :"’J, N
5( exmau NO.__ 5"

f | CASENO. /70"

By: B. C. Sinclair
Date: 7-31-69

Ey |~5.’ -
C.ASE Y772,
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"BOTTOM HOLE ‘?;RESSURE ATA-— -

LOVINGTGN EAST PENN FIELD
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Original
BHP &

Operator - Well Name ‘ Date
~ Getty - Montieth "A" No. 1 pM-T7.0 3990

Distance
To Nearest
Prior Producer

- 8-62 -

Getty - Montieth "B" No. 1 ¢ "(53 3785
f . : : 3-53

ORIGINAL REéERVOTR PRESSURE: ~ 4000 PSIG €.~ 7600"

Southwest - Montieth State No. -4 2877
7-67
pennzoil - Aztec State No. 1 Jd- lg ' 2739
: | 5 168
Southyest - Montieth State “B" No. 1 [~ 19 2
| 1489
pennzoil - State "¢ to. 1 R-~2Z0 3026
| 1-69

Normal distance between vells for 80 acre spacing: 1870

1600"
3150
2000

5600’

By: B. C. Sinclair
Date: 7-31-69

L. 7
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a0-hcve a0-Acre
Spacing Spacﬁng
pevenue for pverage veld ‘
40 acve - 250,000 barrel® $3.16 § 790,000 $
g0 acvre -~ 2\7,000 barre'\ @ $3.\6 68% ,700
Less Royalty @ 12.5% 98,800 85,700
Less ceverance 18% @ 6% A1 ,500 136,000
Total revenu 649 ,700 564 ,000
£xpense |
orillings Completions pumTping gquipnent § 480,000 § 240,000
gperating cost
40 acre sars @ 7,900 (2 wells) 112,000 i
g0 acre.” 1 years @ %7 000 17,000
Total Expense 592 ,000 117,000
Net. profi 57,700 241 ,000
profit to 1 vestment Rat 0.12 1.03
Note: Th'is anaiy’sis does not consider the eleven dry holes ¢
ghat have be dri\\ed ’ '
BEFORE E
XA i -
oL R E‘RVATI:MNER NUTTER
f é%? EXH ON COMMIZSION BY . C. ginclaiv
=1 CASES =XHIBIT NO. ' pate 7.31-69
‘ ASE " TN Cff” _
e 2. -y :I-_ E—*I
******* opss H )72




RHODES, Mc CALLISTER 8 DURRETT
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AH

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

[ s00 OAK. N E
'_{.(CORNER«ROMA AND I NTERSTATE 285)

JERRY T °u‘oo'é§ ) i A S
ORVILLE C- McCALL\STER,J&.‘ SRS SR ‘ "_":ALBUQ_U'EBQ.UE, NEW MEXICO 87106

J. M. DURRET'\'. JR. e MEPHONE 243-9744

“uiy 7 1969

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commiséion
p. O. Box 2088 '

ganta Fe. New Mexico
~ Rpe: - Case Mo. 4172
Cenilemen: -
The above case has been docketed for the
July 23, 1969 examiner hear@ng'. The applicant, Pennzoil
United, Inc. has two other cases docketed for the first

examiner hearing in Bugust and would like to present all
three cases at the same hearing.

we, tbereiore, reSpectfully request that the
‘above case be continued 1o the first examiner hearing in
\August. ‘ :
very truly yours,

Iihodes, McCallister & Durett

By
/M. Durrett, Jr.

IMD:dn

o




r\a
o
_ | .=
RHODES, Mc CALLISTER 8 DURRETT oo =
p ATTORNEYS AT LAW : : .
‘ 2 1 S00 OAK, N E
1 B JERRY P. Rﬁooes = "?_) {CORNER ROMA AND INTERSTATE 25)
:L ORVILLE C. MGCALLISTER, JR. ol ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87106
e = ) - oo - LM DURRETT, e e -:; - ""§2"" o TELEP’]‘ACVNE 243-974‘4
July 2, 1969
N New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
L ant P. O. Box 2088 -
. IR Santa Fe, New Mexico
e |
: Attention: Mr. A. I.. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director
’ Gentlemen:
) I enclose an Application on behalf of
3 Pennzoil United, Inc. requesting special rules and
= regulations for the East Lovington Pennsylvanian Qil
‘ Pool. ;f
: ‘Will you please docket this application
¢ for the July 23, 1969 examiner hearing.
Very truly yours,
; Rhodes, McCallister & Durrett
g
By —
. M. Dumett, Jr.
JMD:dn
encl.

DOXET MANRED
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATIGN COMMISSION

o -
== e e T
o

OF THE STATE.OF NEW MEXICO

Application of W

PENNZOIL UNITED, INC.,

for Promulgation of Special Pool Rules

Case No. 4/72/ |

APPLICATION

Comes now the applicant, Pennzoil United, Inc. by

and through its attorneys, Rhodes, McCallister & Duriett, and

respectfully states:

following described wells:

RHODES, MCCALUSTER & DURRETT
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
i 500 OAK, RE
(CORNER ROMA AND INTERSTAYE 2.'3)";
ALBUQUERQUE, NE® MEXICO c7f-/4$>

I.

The applicant is the owner and operator of the

(a) Aztec State Weil No. 1 located 1980 o
feet from the South line and 1980 feet from '
the East line of Section 18, Township 16

South, Range 37 East, N,M.P,M., Lea County,

New Mexico.

(b) State "C” Well No. 1, located 660 feet
from the North line and 660 feet from the East
line of Section 20, Township 16 South, Range
37 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico.

(c) State "C" Well No. 2, located 660 feet
from the South line ‘and 660 feet from the East
line of Section 17, Township 16 South, Range
37 East, N.M.P.M.; Lea County, New Mexico.

(d) State "16" Well No. 1, located 660 feet
from the South line and 660 feet from the West
line of Section 16, Township 16 South, Range
37 East, N,M.P,M., Lea County, New Mexico.
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"All of the above described wells are producing from
the East Lovington Pennsylvanian 0Oil Pool.
T III.

The East Lovington Pennsylvanian Oil Pool can be

A,;,__effic::'iently»ancirrreconemically developed Wi:fh “eighty-acre-spacing, ~
v,

Well locations within-150 feet of the center of a
-éovernmental quarter quarter section will preVent waste and protect
correlétivé rights in the subject pool.

Ve,

The pr‘rbmulgation of special rules and regulations
governing‘ the subject’pobl establishing eighty acre spac‘ing and
proration units and well locations within 150 feet of the center
of a governmental quarter quarter section will prevent waste and
protect correlative rights.

WHEREF ORE, the applicant requests the Commission
to enter its order pi'omulgating special rules and regulaticns ’govétning
the East Lovington Pennss}lvania"n Oil Pool establishing therein eighty

I3

acres spacing and proration units and well locations within 150

—

feet of the center of a governmental quarter Jguarter section.

Rhodes, McCallister & Durrett

By
. M. Durrett, ]Jr.

RHKODES. MCCALLISTER & DURRETT

. ATTORNEYS AT LAW

(CORNER ROMA AND INTERSTATE 25)
ALBuUqUERQUE. NEw MEXICO 87106
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e~ i BEFORE THE OYL CONSERVATTON COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXTCo

RECORDS CENTER

 CASE No. 4172

Order No, R--3816-A
=274

FOR SPECIAL poo, RULES, LEA counry e A
NEW MEXTCO. TR

ORDER_OF THE CoMMrssion

BY THE COMMISSION: i
S e LSS ION
9:30

| This cause came op for hearing at 9 a,m, on __August 19 . 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner 1 S. Nutter

—-Danie

August e 1970, the Commission, 4
quorum being~present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the EXaminero and being fully advised

FINDS:

(1) That due pPublic nbtice having been diven ag requireqd by

law,‘the CommiSsion has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof,

(2)  That by Order No. R-381s, dated Auqust 14, 1969, tem-

(3) That'pursuant to the Provisions of Order No. R-381s6,

Northeast Lovington—Pennsylvanian Pool can efficiently and

economically drain ang develop 80 acres,
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" CASE No. 4172 :
Order No. R-3816-A

|

{5} That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by

|Order No. R-3816 have afforded and wili afloid Lo the owner of

H

L e T T L D I

each propefty in the pool the>opportunity to produce his just
'land equitable share of the oil in the pool.

h (6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by :

———

i the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of.

» E . . . . 2 . ‘u : . :
risk arising from the drilling of an-excessive number-of wells; -
lito prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling

of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste andfprotedt
cdorrelative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated

by Order No. R-3816 should be continued in full force and effect
i ; L :

until further order: of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special’Rﬁles‘and'Regulations governing the
%Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

promulgated by'Order No. R-3816, are hereby continued in full

force and effect until further order of the Commission.

} : . - .
i (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the Q;Q
i

1 N : <
3 DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year ‘hereinabove
jidesignated. ‘ g : : '

i
j

N
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GMH/esr
~Audust- 11, 1969 : BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
' OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING B e
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION , RECORDS CENTER
COMMLESION OF NEW MEXICO FOR .

THE/PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: :

CASE No. 4172

OMuNmR-§5Zé

NOMENCLATURE
APPLICATION OF PENNZOIL UNITED, INC., | '
“FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.
| ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
L BY THE COMMISSION:
z This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on __2ugust 6 = 1949 |
¢ at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner _Daniel S. Nutter .
NOW, on this___ .day of __August , 196_9, the Commission, a

guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
, and the recommendations of the Examlner, and being fully advised-
: in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due publlc notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has Jurlsdlctlon of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Pennzo6il United, TInc., seeks the
promulgation'of special rules and regulations for the East
Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.

(3) That the reservoir information presently available
indicates that the horizontal limits of the East quington-
Pennsylvanian Pocl, as presently designated, encompass more éhan Oon 2

A& separate common source of supply.

(4) That the horizental limits of the East Lovingpqnf

'Penﬁsylvanian Poqlﬂshould,‘in order .to prevent waste and pfotect

correlative rights, be contracted by deleting the following-

described lands in Lea County, New Mexico:
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CASE No. 4172

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH RANGE 37 EAST NMPM

Section 16: sw/4

Section 17: SE/4 -

Section 18: SE/4

- Section 19: all ) ' s
, __8ection 20: NE/4 ana §/2 ' -

T ) o Sectith 59- ¥ i/ ,SéV

l Section 31:. -t A//v /\/‘4« SW/?”‘/“’/(/ SW// bens /(' ¥

- Section 32; AYE M1 el /V/-; S/ ) .

Section 33: SWLNN SW/YS A 5!.‘;/()5 “//Sf

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST NMPM - R R I

s o R - ~Section 4: RE/4, E/2 NW/4, and SW/4 NW/4
T ' Section 5: $/2 N/2 :

(5) That in order to prevent waste ang protect correlative
rights( a new pool in Lea County, New‘Mexico, élassified as an

0il pool for Pennsylvanian production should be created and

designated the Northeast Lovington-Pennsylvanian ﬁeol, with

vertical limits,comprising the Pennsylvanian formation and
horizontal limits comprising the fellowing—described lands in

Lea County, New Mexico:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 24: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH RANGE 37 FEAST, NMPM
Section 16: SW/4
Section 17: SE/4
Section 18: SE/4

/"section 19: a1l
. Section 20: NE/4 and S/2
'\ Section 21: MW /a »

2 N

(6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unneceesary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an eXxcessive number onWells, N
to prevent reduced recovery which mlght result from the drllllng
of too few wells, and to Obherwlse pPrevent waste and protect

correlative rights, temporary special rules and reqgulations
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T‘,“aﬂ‘fon ZI-’”‘AII‘, '%‘ection 29: All

3
=24
CASE No. 4172

(Q)kff’ That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well 1ocations;in~6rderrto assure
orderly development of the pool and/protect correlative rights.

(39957' That the temporary special rules and regulations

should be established for a one-year period in order to allow

T~ :
Az

to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically

drained and developed by one weli.

F#)Lé%/‘That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in , 1970, at which time the operators in the subject
/pool Shoﬁld be prepa;ed to appear andysho& cause why the,;aet-
Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool should{not be developed on Qg—aCre

spacing units.

IT 1S THEREF(%‘RE ORDEITED‘:O‘Q _ ~ A

! , . o
(1) That, effeetlve ;§Q7Q¥zgg£§§g Z , 1969, the horizontal

limits of the East Lovington—Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County) New

Mexico, are hereby contracted by the deletion therefrom of the
following-described lands:

TOWNSHLIFP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 16: SW/4

Section 17: £E/4

Section 18: SE/4

Section 19: Alil

Section 20: NE/4 and S/2

‘section 31: sm N NT,
Section 32:: K21 A4 el ///5«

Z
Section 33: 9!9"4" Nz 5«?;/4“‘1, SE/}/ fﬂvyy

TOWNSHIP 17 “SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST I NMPM
Section 4: NE/4, E/2‘NW/4, and SW/4 NW/4

e S N ST ORI

Section 5: 8/2 N/2

L.v,.q-mﬁ,.»- g e R b wmn S

‘the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information

#

| i
) 5,"__7,‘,'”“37,! . su?#,aw-eﬂ. uYLSE//
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CASE No. 4172

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant

‘an exception to the requifements of Rule 2 without notice and

heariné‘when an application has been filed for a non¥5tandardmahit
comprising a governmental quarter;quarter sectionror‘lot, or the
ze or chape of the'*ract“is“due:to‘a‘variatiéh in
the legal sabdivision of the Uaited States Public "Land Surveys.

All operators offsetting the‘proposed non-standard unit shall be

-

notlfled of the appllcatlon by registered or’ certified mail, and

the application shall state that such notice has been fu;nlshed.
The Secretary;Director may approve thewapplicatiOn upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offsetr
operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-
standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has

received -the u?“llC&ﬁlOﬂ_

RULE 4. 551‘41 cnell Atiall ¢£¢.Aé%¢44!¢l4¢h~;4521$ /5o
2‘2!1? 2:.,“ Cxu/¢L27 C;hhutcu,ugezﬁJZ;Fﬂa~u11 é;&&aolh,

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recohpletion of a‘well'previ—
dﬁsly driilied to ancther horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed location shall bé notified of the application by
registéred»or certified mail, and the application-shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secfetary-Director may
approve thé application upon receipt of written wai?ers from all
operatbrs offsetting thé“proposed location or if no objection’to

the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after

the Secretary-Dlrector has recelved the appllcat1on.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres)(////

shall be a351gned an 80-~acre proportional factor of ‘_ 4 2
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CASE No. 4172

allowable purposes, and in the e
on‘éﬁ”@ﬁ-acféwnfornnion unit, the operaﬁor may produce the allow-
able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
proportibn. |

| Thé allowable assigned to a non-standard proration

unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the

acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.

Y gpgeeiS

IT IS FURTHER 'ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of”all wells presently drilling to
or completed in thei t Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the
Perinsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are hereby
approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox
location shall notify the™>Hobbs District Office of the Commis-
sion in Writing 6f the name and lncation{bf the well on or before

Seplodo. [, . 150

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,

NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271,,Lé%s“of 1969, existing wells

in théjggzigfgfington—Pennsylvanian Pool shall have dedicated
thereto 80 acres in accordance with the foregoing pdol ruless
or, pursuant to Pgragraph C. of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing
wells may have non—standard'spacing or proration units estab-
lished by the Commission and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission

Y

dedicating 80 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit
approved by the Commission within 60 days from chAdate of this

order shall subject the qgll"tﬁ”éaﬁééifﬁfién of allowablé,,,Until,

'éEiBWFBEHWC;i6§W55§/been filed or until a non-standard unit has

been approved, and subject to said 60-day limitation, each well
presently drilling to or completed in the Bast Lovington-

Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one




mile therecf -shall receive no more than _Jghugiézdﬁﬁ of a standard

2
-

CASE No. 4172

R e Y 2R
allowable for the pool.

That this case shall be reopenéd at an examiner hearing

in , 1970, at which time the operators in the subject

' Bk
pool may appear and show cause why the st Lovington-Pennsylvanian

Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is Fetaimed~for the — —j—
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CASE 4173: Application of AMERADA

HESS ‘CORP. FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES
FOR HOBBS-DRINKARD POOL. ‘




